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April 28, 2025 

 

BY RESS and EMAIL 

 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 

PO Box 2319 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 
Re:  EB-2024-0038 - Lakefront Utilities Inc. Incremental Capital Module 

Application for 2025 Electricity Distribution Rates and Charges: 
Response to Procedural Order No. 3 dated April 24, 2025 

 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 
In accordance with Procedural Order No. 3 issued on April 24, 2025, Lakefront Utilities 

Inc. ("Lakefront") submits updated evidence related to the 2016 to 2023 Group 1 

Deferral and Variance Accounts (DVAs), specifically addressing the OEB's directive 

outlined in item 1. 

As detailed in the OEB Inspection Report dated February 2025 as submitted, Lakefront 

acknowledges previous regulatory accounting and settlement errors identified through 

OEB staff inspections conducted in December 2022 and February 2025. Specifically, 

these inspections found: 
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Lakefront has fully implemented corrective actions by accurately reallocating Global 

Adjustment (GA) costs based on actual RPP and non-RPP consumption volumes, 

adopting proper accrual accounting methods, and strengthening internal control 

measures to address identified weaknesses. Despite ongoing challenges, including data 

discrepancies and control issues highlighted by OEB staff, Lakefront has resolved these 

issues, ensuring all final adjustments comply with regulatory requirements. 
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The evidence now submitted reflects: 

Revised calculation of true-up adjustments in line with the OEB’s Accounting 

Procedures Handbook and related guidelines. 

Alignment of unbilled revenue with actual billed consumption, correcting previous 

inaccuracies in variance account reporting. 

Comprehensive explanation of principal adjustments, accurately reflecting corrected 

balances to ensure compliance and accountability. 

Lakefront has made necessary corrections and adjustments to Accounts 1588 and 

1589, ensuring that all balances brought forward for disposition in this proceeding are 

accurate and verifiable. We further confirm that the updated IRM Rate Generator Model 

submitted with this correspondence reflects the OEB Inspection and Enforcement 

findings. 

 
 
 
Lakefront Utilities Inc. appreciates the review and consideration of the matters 
addressed in this application. Should you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact us at regulatory@lusi.on.ca. 
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Respectfully submitted. 
 
 
 
 
 
Danielle Wakelin 
Manager of Regulatory Compliance 
Lakefront Utilities Inc. 
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